








From:
To: Dena Paulin
Subject: Re: Proposed McDonalds
Date: Monday, June 12, 2023 2:46:21 PM

Good afternoon. I would like to add to my statement by pointing out the new proposed
Centura urgent care facility in the same site area is ONE story with natural finishes. Bigger
in square footage than the other buildings but consistent with a low profile, natural material
building. Not a 2+ story glass behemoth McDonalds is proposing. JK 

On 2023-06-05 11:47,  wrote:

Good morning - We live in Sunstone Village, next to Founders Marketplace.  We have
reviewed the documentation provided for the proposed McDonalds and would like to
express our opposition to the project.

1. The use is inconsistent with the surrounding area and businesses.  There are no other
fast food, let alone drive thru, restaurants anywhere near. This development belongs in
higher density zoning. Currently, there are professional offices, a car wash and a 7-11.
Very compatible with the surrounding area. The proposed use is incongruous with the rest
of the development.

2. All existing buildings in the site area are low profile, 1 story buildings.  This proposed
building is over 2 stories high, with lots of glass.  Prior development has been harmonious
with the area and uses a lot of natural materials to maintain a low visual impact. This
proposed site doesn't even come close to the feel of the surrounding area.

3. Highway 86 is already overburdened and is a 2 lane road.  Traffic is heavy at the
intersection of Founders and 86 and a drive thru fast food restaurant will push too much
additional traffic onto the roads of that area.  Everything else currently developed has
minimal impact on the roadways.

4. This is a residential area, with residential support services, like the King Soopers, and
other small commercial sites, to enhance local conveniences for the people who live in the
area.  A 5200 square foot, glass 2 story drive thru, operating late into the night does not
belong in a residential community. Period.

Castle Rock has done a beautiful job of centering commercial services in denser areas
close to I-25.  The area of the proposed McDonalds is comprised of beautiful single or
paired homes, in rolling horse country. We have wildlife, views and a controlled traffic
pattern with basic support services appropriate for the area.  A McMansion just doesn't fit
nor belong here.  We are sure there are other, more appropriately located and zoned
areas for it to build.  In fact, we're surprised the current zoning even allows for something
like a McDonalds on this particular site. 

Thank you in advance for considering our comments and we hope the planning
department will take to heart what we, and many of our neighbors, feel is an
inappropriate addition to the area. If there is anything else we can do, or information we
can provide, please let us know.  This is not a case of "not in our backyard".  This is a
case of what's an appropriate use for the area and what's not.

 




